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STATE OF DELAWARE 

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF PSYCHOLOGISTS

SEPTEMBER 12, 2005 MINUTES AS AMENDED 
The State of Delaware Board of Examiners of Psychologists held a meeting on September 12, 2005 at 9:00 a.m., in the 2nd Floor, Conference room “A”, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Those Present:

Dr. Joseph Keyes, Professional Member, President



Dr. Martha Boston, Professional Member, Vice President




Dr. Merris Hollingsworth, Professional Member



Dr. Gordon DiRenzo, Professional Member



Dr. Gary Johnson, Professional Member




Lisa Gardner, Public Member



Hollis Anglin, Public Member



Frank Szczuka, Public Member



Joan McDonough, Public Member



Allison Reardon, Deputy Attorney General




Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II

Those Absent:

None
Also Present:

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, DPR




Call to Order 

Dr. Keyes called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Introductions of New Board Member – Dr. Gary Johnson
The Board made introductions to new professional member, Dr. Gary Johnson. 
Review of July 25, 2005 minutes for approval 

The Board reviewed the July 25, 2005 minutes for approval.  Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

Old Business

Review of Tabled Application to sit for EPPP Exam – Dr. Jennifer Mayer
The Board reviewed Ms. Mayer’s tabled application to sit for the EPPP exam. Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gardner to approve Dr. Mayer’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Tabled Application to sit for EPPP Exam – Dr. Carlton Payne

The Board reviewed an email Dr. Payne had forwarded from Joseph Ducette indicating that the Educational Psychology program at Temple University was not an APA approved program. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Szczuka to propose to deny Dr. Payne’s application because the Educational Psychology degree was not APA approved or psychological in content. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of tabled application to sit for EPPP exam – Dr. Akeana Boyd
The board considered a request from Dr. Boyd to approve her application to sit for the EPPP exam contingent upon receipt of updated Supervisory Reference Forms. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Keyes to deny Dr. Boyd’s request. Dr. Hollingsworth recused herself from the vote.
New Business 

Review of application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Erin Binder
The Board reviewed Ms. Binder’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin, to approve Ms. Binder’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application for Registered Psychological Assistant – Tiffany Jennings
The Board reviewed Ms. Jennings’s application for registration as a Psychological Assistant. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to approve Ms. Jennings’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of application to sit for EPPP exam – Dr. Traci Bolander
The Board reviewed Dr. Bolander’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Mr. Anglin made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to approve Dr. Bolander’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application to sit for EPPP exam – Dr. Tracey Frazier
The Board reviewed Dr. Frazier’s application to sit for the EPPP exam. Dr. Keyes made a motion, seconded by Dr. Hollingsworth to table Dr. Frazier’s application pending receipt of a corrected supervisory reference form that reflects the total number of hours worked. Additionally, the form doesn’t reflect 25 percent of the total hours as direct service and question number 3 needs to be corrected since Dr. Frazier was not a psychological assistant for the entire year of post graduate experience. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application for Licensure by Reciprocity – Dr. Patricia Fisher
The Board reviewed Dr. Fisher’s application for licensure by reciprocity. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gardner to approve Dr. Fisher’s application. Motion unanimously carried.
Review of application for Licensure by Examination – Dr. Julie Nemeth
The Board reviewed Dr. Nemeth’s application for licensure by examination. Dr. Boston made a motion, seconded by Mr. Anglin to approve Dr. Nemeth’s application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application for Licensure by Examination – Dr. Carol Graham
The Board reviewed Dr. Graham’s application for licensure by examination. Ms. Gardner made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston to table Dr. Graham’s application contingent upon receipt of a letter from her supervisor attesting that she has completed the supervision mentioned on page three of her supervisory reference form and payment of the correct pro-rated licensure fee. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of application for Licensure by Examination – Dr. Susan Rarick
The Board reviewed Dr. Rarick’s application for licensure by examination. Ms. McDonough made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boston to approve Dr. Rarick’s application. Dr. Hollingsworth recused herself from the vote.
Review of Psychological Assistant Application Form

The Board reviewed changes to the psychological assistant application form. Mr. Oswell will make the recommended changes and send to the Board members for their review.
Review of Correspondence
There was no correspondence for the Board to review.
Other Business Before the Board (For Discussion Only) 
The Board discussed what it could do to ease the transition of licensure for Psychologists displaced by Hurricane Katrina that may wish to move to Delaware. Ms. Reardon noted that the licensing statute contained no provisions for temporary licensure or waiver of requirements for national emergencies. However, the Board determined there were ways to expedite the licensure by reciprocity process, for example by scheduling additional meetings if the need arose. It was also noted that the ASPPB and APA have waived fees and will expedite any credentialing requests for Psychologists affected by the hurricane.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date 

The Board will hold a meeting on October 3, 2005 at 9:00 am in Conference Room “A” of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware, 19904. All Board members present indicated they would attend. 
Adjournment

Mr. Szczuka made a motion, seconded by Dr. Johnson to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried.

There being no further business before the Board the meeting adjourned at 11:09 am.

Respectfully submitted,
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Timothy Oswell, Administrative Specialist II
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